

Kendal Victoria Bowling Club

Minutes of the Committee Meeting

Wednesday 2nd October 2024

1. In attendance/Apologies

Present: Sue Hillbeck (Secretary), Alan Sanderson, Alan Medcalf, Paul Crossland, Martin Blamire, Kevin Edwards, Geoff Thompson, Sean Green, Linda Britnell, Bernard Tebay, Dave Hourihan

2. Apologies of absence

Simon Airey, Mary West

3. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 4th September

These were proposed as a true record by Geoff Thompson seconded by Martin Blamire – all agreed.

4. Matters Arising

- a) Comps & Sponsorship – All comp dates given to Alan Gilpin, all the same as last year apart from swapping Norman Kinley and Jim Oswald comp around, Sean is asking at Royal Mail regarding sponsorship, and Sue will ask at Macbeth Scott & Co.
- b) Work at club – Dave advised that boarding up has been done and dorma is up, plastering is to be done on Wednesday, week after then hopefully the other one will be put in, Lights are being put back in and Dave to decide what lighting is best, There needs to be lights around the dartboard at a cost of £25.00.
- c) Claim for the wall – All with insurance and not heard anything yet, to contact William Bell to come and give us a quote for the work.
- d) Benches – from Mary's report, these would be about £372.00 each but if we bought 6 the price would be £312.00 per bench – to enquire if they will still do a discount if we bought 1 at a time. Sue to contact, maybe to ask for sponsors of the benches.
- e) Rural League – Safeguarding juniors who will be playing in this league, Sue to message Denise to ask on the procedures for this, i.e does an adult have to be present at games etc.

5. Treasurers Report

Balance in the bank £14,100.10, £3000 in the bar account, Expenses £586.69 paid 30.09.24 for Bowls Central for soil chemical and sand, Thorntrees Amenities - £110.39,

6. Secretary's Report

Seniors AGM to be held at Burneside on 7.11.2024 – Paul Crossland to attend.

7. New Membership Applications

None

8. Any other business

Paul advised he is getting all the cups and shields updated with winners' names.

There is talks of a Christmas do and Paul is looking at possible places to hold it, Rugby Club are not available but suggestions of Ivy Leaf Club, Paul to look at this and report back.

Meeting advised there will not be a winter league as such, but something will be being started at a date to be confirmed, advised no impact on the green, Paul to advise members.

Date and Time of next Meeting.

Wednesday 13th November 2024

Meeting Closed 7.45